
Hextable Parish Council

Minutes of the Meeting of Hextable Parish Council held on 24th March 2025, commencing at 7.30pm at The Parish Office, College Road, Hextable.


PRESENT

In the Chair

Councillor C Hudson 
Councillors
E Kattenhorn, N Hill, D Wigginton, K Varnham & S Meaker  

In Attendance

13 Members of the public signed in



Kent County Councillor Perry Cole 



Parish Clerk
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Cllrs Kitchener, Proudlove & Wright
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

None
MINUTES

Resolved 
that the Minutes of the Council Meeting held on 13 January 2025 be 
25/1141
received, agreed and signed 


Proposed by Cllr Hudson. Seconded by Cllr Kattenhorn.
Unanimous
The Minutes of the Open Spaces Committee Meeting held on 20 January 2025 deferred to next meeting 
Kent Police update from PC Steven Shipley & PC Ellie Collins – not in attendance
ANNOUNCEMENTS FROM THE CHAIR

We held a busy councillors surgery on 8th March, the footpath at the top of Victoria Hill Road and other queries in Victoria Hill Road were the main topics from our residents, these are all being looked into.
The next newsletter is at the printers at it is hoped to have it back for distribution to various outlets by the end of this week.
Update from Kent County Councillor 
Thank you for inviting me to speak at this evenings Full Council meeting.
At this years Budget setting meeting, in order to balance the authority’s budget in the face of a £150m growth in spending need, a 4.99% rise in council tax was voted through by KCC Councillors. It should be noted that included within this rise, 2% is ring-fenced for social care. This means the County Council share of the bill for a Band D household will go up by £1.54 per week (£80.37 per year) which is in line with this year’s Government Council Tax referendum principles.
Not only are costs for care rising sharply, but more and more vulnerable people across Kent are calling on KCC for vital help and support. The cost of caring for vulnerable adults in Kent has leapt by £80m in the last year. 
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There are many factors at play, including having to fund increasingly complex conditions, the higher cost of care placements, and the increased financial pressure on care providers after they were hit with a double whammy in the Chancellor’s Autumn budget of changes to employers’ national insurance, and an increase in the National Living Wage.
Pupils around the county have found out within the past two weeks which secondary schools they have been offered a place for ahead of September. More than 96% received an offer from one of their four preferred schools.
A total of 21,767 parents and carers applied for a place for their child in a Kent school for September 2025.The percentage number of Kent pupils offered a place at their first-preference school has gone up to 80.59% from last year’s 78.62%. The number of those offered their second, third or fourth preference has decreased slightly due to this.
On the 05th February, the leaders of KCC and Medway City Council were informed by government that the bid by both authorities and supported by all twelve District leaders to join the Devolution Priority Programme had been unsuccessful. This leaves Kent unique in the south-east as far as devolution is concerned with all other two-tier authorities that border and surround us north and south of the River Thames with the exception of course of London Boroughs, engaged in the priority programme. KCC has provided a written response to the Minister by the 21st March indicting an intention to engage with the Local Government Reorganisation program and for which a more comprehensive report will be submitted to government by November 28th this year.
As this is the last full meeting of the Council before the County elections in but 5 weeks, may I Chairman, with your indulgence, take this opportunity to thank you and Hextable Parish Councillors past and present for their warm welcome upon my arrival as your new KCC Councillor and for your open-handed and inclusive approach to collective working both within and beyond the Parish boundary that has benefitted all our residents. 
Update from Sevenoaks District Councillors. 
From Cllr Hudson. Local Government Re-organisation – On 5th February this year the minister for Local Government and English Devolution wrote to all councils in the remaining two-tier areas of the country to invite them to develop proposals for local government re-organisation.

Across Kent, all District and Borough Councils, alongside Medway and Kent County Council, are required to make a full proposal by 28th November 2025 and provide an Interim plan by 21st March (last Friday). This Interim plan is considered to be a “starting point” with more work to follow in developing full proposals.

Officers and Councillors across all 12 District Councils, Medway Unitary Council and Kent County Council have worked very hard together to produce a “Combined Proposal” that meets the parameters contained in the Ministers letter, and this proposal was submitted on Friday. A copy of the draft has been supplied to our Parish Clerk and is available to see if you wish. It anticipates that our region will be divided into 3 or 4 Unitary Authorities, with the expectation that Sevenoaks will form part of the West Kent Unitary Authority, alongside Tonbridge & Malling, Tunbridge Wells & Maidstone.

Work is underway to identify a preferred solution which will feature in the full proposal to be submitted in November. To arrive at this there will be extensive comprehensive engagement and consultation later this year. This will involve residents, businesses, council employees, Town and Parish Councils like ourselves, as well as stakeholders including MP’s, Police and Crime Commissioner, Fire & Rescue Authority and the Voluntary Sector. 
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PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

John Harrison, Victoria Hill Road asked why has it not been possible to contact the landowner who owns the land at the top of Victoria Hill Road and who has renewed his efforts to deter people from accessing the footpath, Cllr Hudson advised that Cllr Kitchener has sent an email to the landowner and is awaiting a response.
He further asked if there was a simpler form of the Public Rights of Way Evidence form, was it possible to create a better form for residents. Cllr Hudson advised that this is County form and that it would be them he would need to ask that. She further advised that this is a Parish Council meeting not a District or County one and that questions should be for Parish items. She did, however, ask Cllr Cole to discuss this with the resident, Cllr Cole advised this is the form and it cannot be altered as it is legal form. 
MEMBER QUESTION TIME

None
Members to approve the final scheme for the additional play equipment on the Village Green – item deferred to future meeting
Members to discuss local VE Day commemorations 
Cllr Hudson advised there were a number of things happening in Hextable.

With the help of Hextable Primary School bunting will be placed around the Village Green. The school will also be holding a competition.

Tuesday 6th May there will be a film afternoon n the Village Hall ad the film showing will be The Battle of Britain.

Wednesday 7th May, the Happy Club will be holding a celebration for its members.

Thursday 8th May, the VE 80 Day flag will be raised at the Heritage Centre, with the local ATC in attendance.

Saturday 10th May – VE Day walk, with wreath laying at memorials – Harry Chapman will finish the walk and a tree with a plaque will be planted in the memorial garden.
Details will be in the newsletter and a poster will be put up.

Members to discuss access from Victoria Hill Road to public footpath SD67
At present Cllr Cole and Cllr Kitchener are trying to resolve issues with the landowner, local resident, John Harrison, is assisting with this. Different options are being looked into at present. Resolution could be pragmatic as it is something that has been used for some years, but the resolution must be to everyone’s satisfaction as it is farmed land.
REPORTS FROM COMMITTEES
No reports given 
Correspondence - noted
· Email received from Sevenoaks District Council regarding a consultation for Eynsford & Farningham Parish Councils being a joint Neighbourhood Area, amy comments to be in by midday on 28th March 2025

Planning Applications

24/03258/HOUSE. 25 Fens Way. Demolition of existing fence and shed. Ground floor side extension. Alterations to fenestration. Landscaping and new gate.




No Objection
24/03292/FUL. Land Known as Merryfields, Lower Road. The material change of use to a mixed use of land for the stationing of caravans for residential purposes and the keeping of horses with the erection of a day room and the laying of hardstanding ancillary to that use.


       Object
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25/00205/MMA. 73 College Road. Amendment to (23/01432/FUL) to (increase the depth of the building by 500mm)

25/00235/HOUSE. 28 Victoria Hill Road. Raised patio with steps, railings, and raised planting beds. Alterations to boundary fencing.






  Object
APP/G2245/X/24/3357911. 24/00062/RFLDCE. 28 Victoria Hill Road. Appeal against refusal of Lawful Development Certificate to ensure that an air source heat pump installed is compliant with the restrictions of Town and Country Planning (General Permitted Development)(England) Order 2015, Part 14, Class G – Installation or alteration etc of air source heat pumps on domestic premises. Written representations by 1st April 2025






   Object
25/00444/FUL. 14 Top Dartford Road. Demolition of existing bungalow and outbuildings to allow 4No. new 3 bedroom dwelling houses





           No Objection
25/00534/HOUSE. 103 Claremont Road. Single storey side extension and part garage conversion with rooflights









No Objection
25/00214/FUL. 30 Panters. Proposed dwelling. Erection of porch to existing dwelling      No comment
25/00579/HOUSE. 6 Lower Road. Demolition of existing rear extension replaced with single storey rear extension with rooflights. New patio area





No Objection
      To note:

24/03147/HOUSE. 80 Claremont Road. Garage conversion, alteration to floor. Alteration to fenestration.









          Granted













24/01880/FUL. 49 Top Dartford Road. Proposed replacement dwelling and construction of new dwelling with solar panels and detached garage. Alterations to existing vehicular access. Landscaping. Water butt and Rain Harvest Unit






      Withdrawn
24/03258/HOUSE. 25 Fens Way. Demolition of existing fence and shed. Ground floor side extension. Alterations to fenestration. Landscaping and new gate




          Granted

    24/02862/FUL. Valley Park, Lower Road. Erection of day room, re0siting of existing mobile home and 


    demolition of existing outbuilding.






          Granted

Progress and Information – All Noted

1 The boiler in the Village Hall had an issue which turned out to be causing a gas leak, the gas was switched off by SGN until the issue was resolved. This took a couple of weeks with drying out of moisture and was rectified soon after that, the gas was switched back on and all is working fine, however, there now appears to be an issue with the meter as it is turning even when nothing is switched on. The Clerk is in conversation with our supplier to get the meter checked out and replaced.
2 There was a water leak in the pavilion in Hextable Park, this was investigated and a burst pipe was repaired. The plumber advised that all the pipes are in quite a mess and should be replaced in the next few months or more water leaks will occur. The Clerk has requested he do a quote for the works in March in order works can be completed in the new financial year.
3 The boiler in the Heritage Centre has developed a leak, heating engineer has repaired it.
4 Swanley Town Council are considering offering Hextable residents free parking at Swanley Park for a set period of time. More information to follow when available.
5 Chairman, Clerk & Groundsmen have completed review and update of risk assessments for grounds works required by Kent County Council.
6 Tree surveys have been completed in Hextable Gardens and works needed have been ordered on trees too big for the groundsmen to do.
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Schedule of Accounts for payment –
 It be noted that:

a. The schedule of accounts paid is £36,592.89 

b. The available balance at the Santander Bank as at 24th March 2025 is £70,131.47
c. The balance at the Nat West as at 1st March 2025 is £118,321.79
The meeting closed at 8.10pm
Chairman                                              
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